National Office Memorandum

Date: Monday 10 July 2023

To: All Branch Secretaries & NMC

From: Acting National Returning Officer

Subject: Postal Ballot Results — South Island Rail NMC

Representative 2023 - 2025

The postal ballot results for the National Management Committee South Island Rail
Representative for the 2023-2025 Term which was conducted in accordance with Rule 42 of the
Union Rules and Standing Orders is as follows:

Ballot papers issued: 894
Ballot papers returned: 229
Total ballot return rate 25.6%
lan Walker 124 (54.1%)
Donald Hibbs 105 (45.9%)

IAN WALKER IS DECLARED ELECTED

Congratulations to lan on his re-election and thank you to Don for seeking office.

Todd Valster
ACTING NATIONAL RETURNING OFFICER




